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Issue 28 - September 2016

Welcome to Fed News

Bill Campbell, Fed News Editor
Welcome to the 28th issue of Fed News. Many thanks for all the contributions sent in for publication.  It would be good if we could see more contributions from Branches about the excellent work they are doing locally. Please keep them coming.  

Please mark submissions “For Fed News.”
The deadline for submitting pieces for the November issue is Tuesday 8th November.

You can read this newsletter and past issues on our website at www.nfbuk.org/site/index.php/fednews 

Message from Your President
Andrew Hodgson

In my article in the last issue of ‘Fed News’ I stressed the importance of the EC developing a coherent strategy for the future of NFBUK.  With the help of Haleema Aslam, our Development Worker, we are developing along those 
lines.  The EC and Haleema will be meeting in Glasgow in October to prioritise our future strategic thinking.  At the end of this process I hope that we will emerge a more coherent and stronger unit.  In the meantime Haleema is visiting Branches, so that members feel connected with this development process.  We are aware that members want to feel a part of our development and we anticipate that there will be opportunities in the future for dialogue and activity.

In the meantime please note the information later in this edition on the Women and Equalities Committee inquiry into disability and the urban environment, which covers shared surfaces.  We have been campaigning for a long time to get our views heard and this is your opportunity.  So if you have any evidence please make sure you send it to the Committee by 12 October.

NFBUK Development Project 

Haleema Aslam, Development worker development@nfbuk.org
I hope all members were able to get a break over the summer. I managed to get a few days in Bournemouth, a place which I know caters well for families and children. We even picked the right week as it was very hot until the last day when it poured all day and the much anticipated RAF and Navy show was cancelled.

For people who don’t like the overcrowded beaches there is Swanage beach just a short ferry ride away.  Back to work now!

In my role as Development Worker I have completed my planned meetings alongside Andrew with key sector based partners. Some of the meetings were very positive such as the meeting with the Pocklington Trust and RNIB Campaigns and Membership services.  Other meetings with local Vision Impairment societies enabled me to think how NFBUK as a national organisation can be of benefit to local partners so they promote NFBUK to their service users.

The key message from local partners has been that they are not aware of NFBUK and its’ work and would like to work with us but don’t feel their service users will pay our membership fee.

Following the meeting Douglas and I had with SCOVI (Scottish Council on Visual Impairment) we are in the process of setting up a strategy day for the EC which I feel will benefit NFBUK as it will give us agreed priorities for the coming year.

I undertook a review of potential funding opportunities for NFBUK in August, which the EC will discuss. From that review I have identified some opportunities for fundraising from certain grants like Lloyds Foundation and also from the Rotary and International Lions Club.  As a campaigning organisation that does not have a history of managing external funding we are limited to applying initially for small projects and demonstrating to all funders we can deliver an externally funded project.

Next steps for me will be to follow up on the funding review and on the recommendations of the strategy day. I am also writing an article to promote NFBUK to the wider sector. I am hoping to liaise with local societies to attend any events they are organising to mark World Sight Day in October and National Eye Health Week in September.  If anyone does come across local events to mark these significant dates please do let me know. Finally, I will also be attending the Sight Village in Leeds with some members of the Leeds branch.

National Eye Health Week 2016
This year's National Eye Health Week is 19th - 25th September. During the week, organisations and charities concerned with eye health from across the UK will be raising awareness of the importance of eye health and regular eye tests.

Visit the Vision Matters website, which will be updated with

information about the event, and about related activities in your area.

IAPB: World Sight Day 2016 theme announced

Source: IAPB via 2020 Vision
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The World Sight Day 2016 page is now live and lists the theme for this year: “Stronger Together”, with some great posters.  See all the information here: WSD 2016
World Sight Day 2016 will be on 13 October 2016.

After all the love and response the IAPB/VISION 2020 received from you last year, they have decided to run the photo competition again in 2016.

Stronger Together

IAPB urges you to focus on all the stakeholders who are important for successful delivery eye care. Think of all the groups of people who engage with eye care: ophthalmologists, optometrists, ophthalmic nurses, donors, patients, carers, the wider family. Clearly, our successes are made possible by the fact that we work together, and so, what can a better theme for continued success? The more groups we bring together–the diabetic community, the irreparably blind, vulnerable groups, including those with other disabilities–the stronger we become.

This World Sight Day, let’s celebrate our partnerships and friendships.  Visit www.iapb.org/wsd163
Shared Space Campaign News: 

MPs launch national shared space inquiry
Dom Browne, Surveyor Transport Network
The Women and Equalities Committee has launched an inquiry into the accessibility of the built environment, including controversial shared space highways schemes.

The move comes after a powerful anti-shared space campaign spearheaded by Conservative peer Lord Holmes and activist and filmaker Sarah Gayton, with the support of the National Federation of the Blind of the UK.
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Picture, Campaigners at Number 10 Downing Street - Sarah Gayton, Karl Farrell, Charlotte Nickson, Andrew Hodgson, Councillor Janice Long and guide dog Layla. 

Transport Network recently reported that the movement had taken a petition to Number 10, and brought forward what it called ‘concrete evidence’ from Freedom of Information requests, showing that ‘misinformation is being provided on these schemes’.

As well as disabled access issues, MPs will also look at accessibility in the context of an aging population and the design of more age-friendly towns and cities.

Committee chair Maria Miller said: ‘This area raises some interesting questions, and there is a great deal of scope for innovation. For example: how can building information modelling and modern methods of construction, contribute to making environments more accessible and inclusive?

‘How can we deliver greater accessibility and inclusivity alongside more age-friendly towns and cities, including liaison with the NHS? To what extent do shared space schemes in roads and highways cause barriers for disabled people and how can these be resolved? We need to ensure that buildings and public spaces are as accessible and inclusive as possible, and that communities can fully engage with the process of decision making that shapes the accessibility of the built environment.’

Ms Gayton told Transport Network: 'This is a golden opportunity and a fundamental game-changer to help make the UK fully accessible for all its people.

'I am glad that the inquiry is not just focused on shared space because there are many problems in accessibility in this country. And if we get this right we can help the whole world on this issue.'   

The scope of the inquiry covers homes, public buildings, commercial premises and the public realm - publicly owned streets, pathways, right of ways, parks, publicly accessible open spaces and any public and civic building and facilities.

Public transport however was left out of the inquiry to ‘keep the scope manageable’.

MPs have asked for written evidence on a wide range of issues, including:

· Are the needs of all groups given adequate consideration in the design of streets, highways, parks and publicly accessible open spaces and in the provision of services such as public toilets?

· To what extent do shared space schemes in roads and highways cause barriers for disabled people and how can these be resolved?

· What opportunities are there for delivering greater accessibility and inclusivity alongside more age-friendly towns and cities, including liaison with the NHS?

· How effectively are communities able to engage with the process of decision making that shapes the accessibility of the built environment? Are there any barriers to effective public engagement and if so, how might these be addressed?

· Could local authorities do more through licensing, planning and/or enforcement to increase the accessibility of the built environment?

You too could become a Killer of Shared Spaces!
Sarah Gayton, tel: 07903 151 858, sarahgayton@me.com
David Bates, tel: 01902 880 885, bates100@btconnect.com

Women and Equalities Committee: Inquiry into shared space, disability and the urban environment.

Here are instructions as to how you can supply  the Parliamentary Inquiry with details of access incidents and problems which you have encountered in your area.  The     committee is collecting evidence of inaccessible, inadequate, hazardous or dangerous roads, pavements, footpaths or other public areas which have caused you problems, 
especially where kerbs or proper pedestrian crossings have  been removed.

Evidence can be supplied in a letter (up to 3,000 words),
in an E-mail, audio or in Braille, and must include your name, 
address, phone number and your disability such as blind, partially sighted, partially deaf etc.

Evidence can be emailed directly to them at:
womeqcom@parliament.uk 
or to Thomas Pudlo, Senior Committee Assistant email:
pudlot@parliament.uk.
Thomas Pudlo’s phone number is 020 7219 8771.

If anybody wants to submit evidence via audio, other accessible formats or has any questions on the inquiry, please phone
Thomas Pudlo on 0207 219 8771.

The submission deadline is 12th October 2016.

I would urge everybody to provide their personal experiences and evidence on this issue to the committee so they can understand the wide scale nature of the problem.

RNIB campaigners warn proposed shared space could make Bath a ‘no go’ area

RNIB 7th September 2016 
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Local RNIB (Royal National Institute of Blind People) campaign volunteers Steve Hyde and Josie Iles have raised concerns about a proposed shared space scheme in Bath city centre and the impact it could have on people with sight loss.

Bath and North East Somerset Council plan to create a shared space in Saw Close, near the Theatre Royal.  The street’s existing features, such as kerbs and formal crossing points will be removed. This will make it harder for people with sight loss using long canes and guide dogs to navigate the area safely.

Campaigners are concerned that the removal of such landmarks will make areas become giant squares, making it difficult for blind and partially sighted people to determine where they are.  There are approximately 6,000 people in Bath living with sight loss. 

Steve, from Writhlington, who is severely sight impaired, said: “Keeping my independence heavily relies on having a built environment I can negotiate on my own.

“I want to be able to use the area around the Theatre Royal and Saw Close independently, the same as everybody else. 

“I used to visit Bath regularly but shared space areas like that installed at Seven Dials have already deterred my visits.

“My message to the council is this: please don’t make the lives of blind and partially sighted people harder by removing kerbs and crossings in Saw Close. Please make the design of the new shared space inclusive for everyone.”

Mike Bell, RNIB’s Regional Campaigns Officer for the South West, said: “The shared space being considered for Saw Close doesn’t work for blind and partially sighted people.

“These schemes often become ‘no go’ areas for people with sight loss. Eye contact between drivers and cyclists and pedestrians with sight loss is impossible so it becomes harder to navigate roads when familiar safety features are removed.

“Concerns over shared space aren’t only from blind and partially sighted people. There are also worries about children’s safety, and older people, and people who have mobility issues.”

RNIB has been running a nationwide campaign for more accessible streets called “Who Put That There”.

To find out more, visit: www.rnib.org.uk/campaigning/current-campaigns/my-street
London Branch News: 

No time for siesta, so let’s fiesta   
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‘The Voice of Blind People.



London Branch of the National Federation of the Blind of the UK would like to invite you to our 41st annual weekend at the Afton Hotel, Eastbourne with full board from and including dinner on Friday 11th to and including breakfast on Monday 14th November 2016.  If you wish, you can extend your stay for an extra night on Thursday 10th November.

On Friday evening there will be Latin music with a traditional Brazillian cocktail. On Saturday morning, Boneco de Sousa will demonstrate Capoeira which is a Brazilian martial art  form combining fight, dance, rhythm and movement. On Saturday afternoon, Barbara Mirata teaches us salsa.  On Saturday evening, DJ Michael McEnery will again provide plenty more music for dancing.  On Sunday morning, there will be an Olympic talk. Learn about the paraolympics in Rio and a possibility of trying out an olympic sport! On Sunday afternoon, Linda Murray plays Latin jazz saxophone with Bossanova
rhythms. On Sunday evening, Christina Finlayson will once again test our knowledge in a scintillating quiz.
Don’t forget the raffle and bonus ball which you can all participate in.


This weekend will, as usual  be a busy one with opportunities to participate in activities.

The price for 3 nights (Friday to Monday)in twin and double-bedded en-suite rooms which must be shared by two people is £127 per person.  The price for 4 nights (Thursday to Monday) will be £169 per person.  Sorry, all single rooms have been taken up.  There are also a limited number of sole occupancy
rooms available for £145 for 3 nights or £193 for 4 nights.

This will again be a very popular weekend and rooms are already being taken up very quickly so, if you wish to join us, it is advisable to make your booking without delay. Please make your cheque payable to ‘Eastbourne Weekends’ and send it to Ted Herbert, 39 Priory Avenue, Wembley, HA0 2SB.
His telephone number is 020 8908 0232, and his email address is tedherbert@mmt21.f9.co.uk.


Alternatively, transfer or payment can be made direct into the Eastbourne Weekends Bank Account, but please contact Ted first for confirmation of availability of rooms and for the Bank Account details. 

On 31st August London Branch had two speakers giving information about smart meters
A presentation about the accessibility of smart meters for visually impaired persons.


There were two speakers, Charles Malissard, Public Affairs Manager from Smart Energy GB explained that smart Energy GB had been created in 2013 as an independent not for profit campaign organisation with 3 key aims: 
a) to grow consumer awareness and understanding of smart meters,

b) to build consumer confidence in smart meters, and 

c) to assist more vulnerable consumers with additional barriers to realise the benefits of smart meters. 

Simon Hughes, Chief Commercial Officer from GEO, the company which had been commissioned by RNIB and Smart Energy GB to develop an accessible talking In Home Display (IHD) to be used with smart meters by visually impaired persons.


What is a smart meter?


A smart meter is a meter that communicates via an encrypted mobile phone network with your current energy service provider. This means that meter readings can automatically be taken and transferred back to the energy provider and messages and tariff details can also be downloaded to the meter by the energy provider. There are currently 2 types of smart meter, one for electricity and one for gas. The smart gas meter comes with its own battery which should give 10 years of life.

For safety reasons the smart meter is not powered from the electricity supply. Both smart gas and electricity meters should be able to supply energy usage information to a hand held device called an IHD although some energy suppliers are referring to these devices as Smart Energy Displays (SED). Currently these hand held devices are not accessible but there is an accessible IHD being developed by GEO in conjunction with the RNIB which should be available in mid- 2017. This device will have speech and easy to locate tactile buttons. Therefore a blind person will have access to the same information which would be available to a sighted person. 

The IHD is a portable battery operated device which can be conveniently located or can be carried around for instance if you wish to monitor the energy usage of a device by switching it on and off. The IHD provides information on the energy being used in terms of power being used at the current time and the power consumption used during the current day or other time periods. This value is expressed in terms of energy units or in cost in pounds and pence. The IHD can also display messages from the service provider.

Why have smart meters?


The Government is wishing to modernise the meter reading infrastructure of gas and electricity providers in the UK by replacing old fashioned meters with smart meters which will bring along the following benefits to consumers and the industry.

· A smart meter can be configured to automatically send meter readings to the energy provider thus eliminating the need to have someone sighted to read the meter.

· A smart meter can supply energy rate usage and energy used information to a convenient hand held display. By mid- 2017 devices with speech accessibility should be available so it is recommended that if you are visually impaired and wish to use a smart meter you should wait until these devices are available before switching to a smart meter.

· As these meters communicate with the energy provider then switching suppliers should become much faster and should not require the owner to take meter readings manually as in the case with non-smart meters.

· The IHD will be able to give immediate information on the cost of electricity and gas used per day and in the current charging period.

· This should make it easier to work out if one is getting a reasonable deal from ones energy supplier.

· For persons on budget type tariffs it will be possible to monitor how energy is being used and when the account will need to be topped up.

· With a smart meter it will be then possible to monitor the energy usage of specific devices, e.g. by walking around the house with the IHD one can monitor the energy usage of devices by switching devices on and off and checking the power consumptions on the IHD unit.

It is estimated by research and experience derived from other countries that the introduction of smart meters will save UK consumers an estimated £8billion by 2030. The reason given for this saving is that with the introduction of smart meters consumers become more aware of their energy consumption and this has encouraged households to conserve energy by using more efficient devices e.g. lighting and generally being more aware of using energy more efficiently. It is predicted that on average a home with smart meters will save £26 per year rising to £43 per year by 2030.


Charles commented that UK energy consumers generally had a lack of interest in the cost of their energy and it was hoped that with the advent of smart meters this would encourage more consumers to switch to cheaper suppliers.


Are smart energy meters compulsory?


No you don’t have to accept the installation of a smart meter, however energy providers are required to provide you with a smart meter free of charge if you would like one. It is possible but unlikely that this situation may change after 2020.


Simulation of talking IHD


Simon Hughes from GEO was able to demonstrate on his laptop a simulation of the speech feedback you would expect to get when using the accessible IHD. He said there would be a separate button to turn speech on and off and it would also be able to adjust the speed of the speech to suit an individual’s tastes.


The talk was well received by Branch members who gave a vote of thanks to the 2 speakers.  
Charles Malissard contact details are:
charles.malissard@smartenergyGB.org    Tel: 020 3019 1065.

Action for Blind People to stop running the three Vision Hotels
Hotels in danger of closing.

Andrew Wilson, General Manager Windermere Manor Hotel has made the following statement:

After careful consideration, Action for Blind People has made the difficult decision to stop running the three Vision Hotels. We are doing everything we can to ensure the hotels stay open under new management however we understand this will be difficult news for our customers, staff and volunteers.

We would like to reassure any customers who have a reservation in 2016 that your booking is not affected - we will continue to offer a full service and our usual range of facilities. We will be contacting any customers who have a reservation in 2017 over the next week to discuss their booking.

As a charity, we have to make sure that every penny we spend is in the best interests of blind and partially sighted people throughout the UK. All three Vision Hotels would require a significant subsidy to continue operating over the next three years, as well as extensive repair and improvement work.

We have to weigh up this financial cost against the low number of blind and partially sighted people who use the hotels. Last year, around 2,000 blind and partially sighted guests stayed at the hotels. We also know that, despite our best efforts to attract more guests with sight loss, the hotels are increasingly more popular amongst sighted guests.

In order to keep the hotels open, we would have to divert funds away from other services. After careful consideration, we have decided that this would not be in the best interest of blind and partially sighted people or the most effective use of the limited resources available to us. However, we are doing everything we can to ensure the hotels stay open under new management and will be able to provide a further update by the end of October.

Buses can get you from A to B, but can we get to A in the first place?  
Anne Rigby, Central Branch.

I live in Chester, and to be honest, I don’t use buses very often.  

Services are generally pretty poor at weekends.  In order to get from one side of town to the other, you have to go all the way into town, change bus stops and get another bus out - this can often take more than twice the time it takes in a taxi.

Often I don’t know where the bus stops are and which buses go from which bus stop.  My nearest useful local bus stop is about 12 minutes’ walk from my house, and the one going out of town is pretty impossible to find, as it’s just a small pole with a sign on it.

While there are all these obstacles to using my local bus services, I recently found that, in order to use a specific exercise teacher, I needed to use one of our local buses which leaves from a stop near the railway station.  So I set about looking for times and routes.  We used to have a really helpful local travel helpline with local staff who would even look on a map and give me directions to certain bus stops.  I tried the number, and unfortunately it’s no longer in operation and refers you to a national, premium rate call centre, not the kind of thing I wanted to use.  Next I looked online on one of the local authority websites which I was directed to by a Google search.  

Within a few minutes I found that I could not work out the schedule tables, a fairly frustrating exercise.  

Subsequently I found out about Traveline which has a website and an iPhone app, but both of those need a fair bit of perseverance, patience and technical ability.  By this time, I’d already spent over an hour trying to find the times and stops of just one local bus route I needed to use.  

Eventually my exercise teacher, who I’d emailed the local authority link, emailed me the information I needed for that day, and we made arrangements to meet.  

I was going to get the No 1 bus from Chester railway station towards Wrexham, and I had been told by a number of people how good it was as it had audio announcements, free Wi-Fi and all sorts of mod cons.  I found the correct bus stop with the help of one or two passers-by and waited for the right bus.  When it arrived, I got on it and told the driver which stop I needed, and I asked about the audio announcements.  He informed me that the audio announcements were not working on this service, well how typical I should get on the very bus with no announcements (I wonder how often they don’t work).  

I did not really trust the driver to alert me to the correct destination bus stop so I texted my teacher what the problem was and she promised to be there and wave to the driver to make him stop.  By this time I was fairly stressed, and I can’t say that I found the 35 or so minute’s bus journey very relaxing.  Where others listen to music, chat on Facebook, or read a book, I tried to concentrate and use my satnav app so I would have an idea of roughly where I was.  With that, and the help of another passenger, I managed to locate the correct bus stop where my friend was waiting for me.

Now why am I telling you all this?  We are always encouraged to use buses more and make the drivers more aware of our needs.  I would quite like to do this, but with all the obstacles in place before I can even get on the bus, even a confident and independent traveller like me does not find this all that easy.  Taxis are expensive and we can’t possibly get taxis to all the different places we need or want to visit, and it would be really good if we could use public transport with more ease.

I would be very interested how others feel about bus travel and their local services, and if people have any good tips to share with me, perhaps I am missing something very crucial.  Well, happy travel everyone! 

21st October is Meet Your MP Day
Guide Dogs Campaigns
This autumn important debates are happening in Parliament about both the Talking Buses and Access campaigns. To make change happen we need as many MPs as possible to go to these debates and the best way to get them to do that is to speak with them.

On 21 October campaigners all over the country will be phoning or meeting their MP to ask them to take real action in support of the campaign - will you be one of them?
Meeting your MP is easy and effective.

Meeting with your MP is easy, as most hold regular Friday surgeries in local community spaces, and we’ll be here to help you arrange the meeting and give you loads of helpful advice on how to make the most of your time.  It doesn’t matter if your MP isn’t having a surgery on 21 October, we’d still love for you to meet with them at the next available date or simply phone their office about our campaigns instead.  Just fill in the form to let us know that you’re interested!  You can fill in the form at  

http://e-activist.com/ea-action/action?ea.client.id=113&ea.campaign.id=54529&ea.tracking.id=email&Ref=email&dm_i=LDK,4H1DX,IODU03,GIEKF,1 

Buckingham Palace Garden Party
Mary Rasmussen, Central Branch.

I was delighted to be invited by the NFBUK to attend the Queen’s Garden Party at Buckingham Palace in May.  London is a long way from Aberdeen but I am lucky to have a daughter living in Bucks so was able to travel by train to Milton Keynes and stay overnight at her home in Olney.

My guide dog Nelson had been diagnosed with hip dysplasia the previous year and his replacement did not work out so I had been given permission to work him on the lead and keep safe using a long cane.  I’d be alright when I grew another hand to fall on!

We needed a good rest after our long journey but were up bright and early to catch a train into London.   The weather had been hot and sunny over the weekend and I knew I would feel smart in the new summer dress and the pink jacket and hat bought for my son’s wedding several years previously.  I had even bought sandals - unusual for an Aberdonian unless holidaying abroad – and it rained on the day, so Heidi and I set off in “sensible shoes”!

Our first visit when we reached the capital was to the Guide Dogs Campaigns Team.   I had been working closely with them on several issues and wanted to meet them face-to-face.  Unfortunately, they had not finished arranged interviews and we did not loiter as we had no idea how long it would take to get to the Palace.  I loved London’s talking buses and they encouraged me to stick with it until we have them throughout the UK.  (Here in Scotland, bus builder, Dennis of Falkirk, has just received a huge order for buses and I have asked my MP and MSP whether the views on configuration and access of blind and partially sighted people are being sought.)

By the time we reached Buckingham Palace Road, it was raining quite heavily and I was very hungry.  The first restaurant we came on looked promising and we made our way to a table and were about to sit down when a member of staff told us we could not bring the dog in there.  I asked to see the manager who was equally belligerent and we stepped out into the rain disgruntled.

The next restaurant was a privately owned Italian café.  Staff were welcoming and immediately asked if Nelson needed a drink.  The food served was excellent and they catered for my awkward gluten and lactose free diet beautifully and without fuss and it was washed down by a glass of wine.  It was even dry as we made our way to the queue at the palace.

I was full of butterflies by the time we reached the gate and we were promptly given security clearance and entered the forecourt.  My daughter described the arch that the Prime Minister entered when he took up his position and I had to hoist Nelson up a small flight of steps as we entered the garden.

What I enjoyed most was meeting and talking with the remarkable guests as we walked several times round the gardens.  A lady who had been a dinner lady on the Isle of Wight for 60 years, her daughter who had instigated a run round the coast of the island and raised thousands of pounds for the local hospice, a soldier injured in Iraq and wheelchair bound and even the Mayor of Wooton Basset.  It was humbling!  We were ready for tea when it arrived and there was enough on one plate of gluten free goodies for both of us.

My daughter didn’t see the Queen as it was raining again but we delighted in being in her wonderful garden and see her annually when she holidays in nearby Balmoral.  Nelson, my handsome German Shepherd made us many friends and behaved impeccably.  

Thank you NFBUK for this wonderful experience.  I’m just glad I wore sensible shoes!

How new bank notes will help the visually-impaired community 

Amelia Butterly, BBC Newsbeat reporter 
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A new Australian banknote (below), which comes into circulation on Thursday, has a new design to help people with a visual impairment.

Conor McLeod, 15, led a campaign to get "tactile features" on the notes, which means people who can't see well can feel the difference between the denominations.

The Reserve Bank of Australia has just unveiled the new $5 design, which will be available for use from 1 September.

"Connor's quest was sparked when he was given money for Christmas but could not tell how much he had received," charity Vision Australia said.  More than 55,000 people signed his online petition and he took his discrimination case to the Australian Human Rights Commission.
The Bank of England is making similar updates to its banknotes, when the new polymer bills are circulated in the coming months and years.

Chief Cashier Victoria Cleland is in charge of issuing the notes and it's her signature which appears on all new ones (if you've got a relatively new £10 or £20, you'll see it there now).

The first thing which helps people with a visual impairment tell banknotes apart is that as the value gets smaller, so does its height and width.

"A lot of people will know the size of the note and measure it against their fingers," she explains.

"Another thing we try to do is have some white space and then a big bold numeral."

The newer £20 and £50 show this design, as will the new fiver.

"That was something we did in consultation with the RNIB," says Ms Cleland.

She says having different colours for the notes is "really helpful" and not only for the visually impaired.

It makes it much easier for everyone to quickly distinguish between notes, unlike the US bills for example, which are much more uniform in colour and size.

On 13 September the new £5 polymer note will begin circulation, with the £10 and £20 to follow.  These higher value notes will have similar tactile features to the new Australian $5 bill.

"We've especially gone for something that doesn't use Braille because very few people in the UK use it," says Ms Cleland.

"It's essentially a series of raised bumps. So for the £10 you'll be able to follow two sets of bumps and for the £20 you'll get three sets."

The £5 will be distinguishable because it won't have the bumps.

"We've been testing their robustness," says Ms Cleland.

"The work we've been doing with our producers and polymer means they will be more robust and durable [than previous notes].

"What you don't want to do is introduce a feature that'll only last a few weeks and confuse people even more."

Steve Tyler from RNIB said in a statement given to Newsbeat: "RNIB has worked with the Bank of England to offer guidance on what the new banknotes should look and feel like.

"A number of blind and partially sighted people tested different sized notes, textures and print types and offered their feedback. 

"From a textural, contrast and size perspective, they [the new £5] are very distinctive which should help people with sight loss to identify them."

RNIB & Specsavers: Sight loss costing UK economy £28bn

8 September 2016, RNIB 

Sight loss is costing the UK economy £28billion annually, a report from the Royal National Institute of Blind People (RNIB) and Specsavers has revealed.

The State of the Nation: Eye Health 2016 report – which was unveiled at the House of Lords on 8th September – found the figure, which has soared from £22billion when last calculated in 2008, could be significantly reduced by better public take-up of routine eye tests, and by earlier diagnosis and treatment of eye conditions.

Written by RNIB, supported by Specsavers and supplemented by an independent YouGov poll* of more than 10,000 UK adults, the State of the Nation: Eye Health 2016 report is the most significant and comprehensive insight into the health of the nation’s eyes in recent years. It supports a £3m multi-media public health awareness campaign by RNIB and Specsavers to transform eye health and reduce preventable sight loss in the UK.

More than six million people in the UK live with sight-threatening conditions or uncorrected refractive error. Some may not yet be experiencing any symptoms and may have no idea that anything is wrong. Of these, more than two million people are living with sight loss that has a significant impact on their daily lives. This figure is set to increase to more than 2.7 million by 2030, driven by an increase in the UK’s ageing demographic. Although nearly half of all cases of sight loss in the UK could have been prevented, 14 million people in Britain are not having an eye test as recommended at least every two years.

RNIB acting CEO Sally Harvey says: ‘An ageing population, rapidly growing demand for eye health and care services, and capacity problems in some clinics at a time of growing budget deficits, means that we are facing an extremely challenging time for eye health in the UK.

‘Improving the nation’s eye health is an enormous challenge but we must rise to it and take action now to stop people needlessly losing their sight.

‘Regular eye tests and early detection on the high street, followed by timely intervention and management of eye health conditions, could help to save sight as well as saving the public purse millions of pounds each year.’

Specsavers founder Doug Perkins, an optometrist of more than 50 years, says: ‘It’s astonishing that so many people are needlessly living with or at risk of sight loss in the UK today. Nearly half of all sight loss cases are preventable – and a simple eye test can be the first step in prevention.

‘Our mission with RNIB is to transform the nation’s eye health through education, awareness and action; we want to reverse these worrying eye health trends that are putting unnecessary pressure on the health service.

‘That’s why we have invested £3 million to educate people about the importance of looking after their eye health. 

Prevention is critical. We don’t care where people have an eye test, we just care that they do.’

RNIB and Specsavers’ Transforming Eye Health awareness campaign, was launched at the House of Lords event, hosted by Lord Low of Dalston, CBE, Co-chair of the All-Party Parliamentary Group on Eye Health and Visual Impairment.

It was attended by leading figures from the optical, healthcare and charitable professions, including RNIB President Dame Gail Ronson DBE, RNIB Vice-President, and campaign ambassador Lady Penny Lancaster-Stewart, as well as Specsavers co-founders Doug and Dame Mary Perkins.

Guide Dogs to take over Blind Children UK
 

As you may remember, in 2013 Blind Children UK (formerly National Blind Children’s Society) became part of the Guide Dogs family. After careful consideration, our trustees and directors have now decided to integrate Guide Dogs and Blind Children UK and we will be one charity from January 2017. 

 

The life-changing guide dog service remains at the heart of Guide Dogs’ mission and purpose and our plans for the guide dog service and the other services provided by Guide Dogs will not be affected by this change.

 

We will provide all of the current Blind Children UK services under the Guide Dogs name and these will continue to run as they do now. Becoming a single charity will mean we can provide support for people with sight loss throughout their lives for as long as they need it. It will also allow us to support more children and young people in future, which is an important part of Guide Dogs’ mission.

 

We strongly believe that integrating the two charities is the best and most responsible way for us to continue to provide high quality, crucial services for people of all ages with sight loss.

 

Over the past three years we have tripled the number of children and families supported and doubled Blind Children UK’s fundraising income and as one charity we will build on these strengths.

 

Please do get in touch if you have any questions about this change, you can email us on guidedogs@guidedogs.org.uk

 

Thank you in advance for your support in making this change a success. 

 

Kind regards 

Richard Leaman, Chief Executive for Blind Children UK and Guide Dogs.

Parliamentary Review calls for reverse of £30 week cut to ESA: Halving The Gap? A review by Lord Low of Dalston CBE, Baroness Meacher and Baroness Grey-Thompson DBE

A parliamentary review published on 8th September calls for the reversal of the Government’s proposal to reduce the amount of money that new claimants in the employment and support allowance work related activity group (ESA WRAG) would receive from April 2017.

The proposal to reduce the payment for those in the ESA WRAG by almost £30 a week forms part of the Government’s Welfare Reform and Work Bill.

The parliamentary review, carried by Lord Low of Dalston, Baroness Meacher and Baroness Grey-Thompson, received evidence and submissions from over 30 organisations (including Disability Rights UK).

Disability Rights UK welcomes the findings of this review. We are glad that it listened to the evidence we and other disabled people's organisations provided.

The review highlights that:

· 57% of people with a disability said that the amount of ESA they are currently receiving was not enough to live on

· Almost a third (28%) of disabled people said they couldn’t afford to eat

· Over a third (38%) said they have been unable to heat their home. 

Among the review’s key findings are that:

· Cutting ESA would not help people with a learning disability move closer to work.

· The cut would make it much harder, as people would find it difficult to be able to afford to take part in things like training, work experience and volunteering. These are important for helping people build up their work skills.

· Cutting benefits would lead to stress and anxiety as people struggled to pay the bills. This would affect people’s health and mental health.

· The government should not push ahead with the cut and instead put in place better support for disabled people to help them build up their skills and support to look for and stay in work.

As a result, the review makes a number of recommendations, including that the government should:

· reverse the removal of the work-related activity component and the equivalent payment under universal credit;

· conduct a thorough impact assessment of the proposed change, taking into account the impact the measure would have on disabled people, their families, carers, the NHS and local authorities; and

· Provide more disability employment advisers to support claimants in the work-related activity group to move towards work.

· Ensure that the Work and Health Programme, announced in the 2015 spending review, is developed in collaboration with disabled people and disability organisations, in order to ensure that it is a tailored and personalised employment programme for people in the ESA WRAG.

· Review the current use of conditionality and sanctions for this cohort and attempt to reduce fear and anxiety within the benefits system.

· Fundamentally redesign the Work Capability Assessment, focusing on a holistic approach which understands the barriers to work people face and ensuring this information is used to provide appropriate support.

· Work more closely with employers to increase awareness of how to best support disabled people and people with complex needs, and undertake a Review of the incentives for employers to take on disable people and those with health conditions.

· Take action to ensure all employers are aware of their responsibilities under the Equality Act 2010, penalising those who do not adhere to it.

Download Halving the Gap
Download the easy read version of Halving the Gap
View our submission for the Parliamentary review on the proposed £30 week cut to ESA
EU Disability Card 

European Commission
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To help people with disabilities travel more easily between EU countries, the EU is developing a system of mutual recognition based on an EU Disability Card.
Currently, there is no mutual recognition of disability status between EU Member States: this makes things difficult for persons with disabilities travelling to other EU countries. For instance their national disability cards might not be recognised.

The EU Disability Card will ensure an equal access to certain specific benefits, mainly in the areas of culture, leisure, sport and transport. The Card will be mutually recognised between EU countries participating in the system, on a voluntary basis.

A pilot has been launched in February 2016, and will kick-start the Card in a first group of eight EU countries:

· Belgium
· Cyprus
· Estonia

· Finland

· Italy
· Malta

· Slovenia

· Romania

The countries were selected following a 2015 call for proposals to support national projects on a mutually recognised European Disability Card and associated benefits. The results of the Call are available to the public.

This pilot was prepared with a dedicated Project Working Group currently composed of 17 Member States and civil society organisations. This group is a sub-section of the High Level Group on Disability.

The Card does not change national eligibility criteria or rules. Member States retain their discretion to decide who is eligible to receive the Card, using the national definition of disability, and to determine the issuing procedure.

Finally:  Hopefully, you will have found this newsletter both interesting and informative. Please keep articles, reports and letters coming in for inclusion in future issues.  Please mark your submissions “For Fed News.”  The deadline for submitting pieces for the November issue is Tuesday 8th November.
Bill Campbell, Fed News Editor.

NFBUK contact details: Sir John Wilson House, 215 Kirkgate, Wakefield, West Yorkshire, WF1 1JG, Tel: 01924 291313 email: admin@nfbuk.org   website:  www.nfbuk.org 

You can read this newsletter on our website at www.nfbuk.org/site/index.php/fednews
Here at Fed News we are working towards producing a newsletter that will be our window on the world. 

Disclaimer: Whilst making all reasonable efforts to provide correct information, NFBUK cannot guarantee that the data provided by this newsletter is accurate in every respect. Contents are passed on for recipient‘s information only, and NFBUK does not endorse and is not responsible or liable for any content, advertising, products, or other materials on or available from included projects, websites or resources. 
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